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This week:

● College Council, today, 1:30-3 p.m.. Boardroom.
● Inquiry ^oup on cooperation and collaboration in the classroom, today, 3-4 p.m., CEN 420.

Contact: Maxine Frauman, Ext. 2253.

● Student concerts, today and Thursday, March 3, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts Theater. For information,
contact the Box Office, Ext. 2202.

● Instructional Cabinet. Wednesday, March 2, 1:30-3 p.m.. Board Room.
● Student Services director’s meeting, Wednesday, March 2, 9-11 a.m.. Board Room.
● Legislative Action Team. Thursday, March 3, 7:30-8:50, PE 205.

College Council agenda
College Council meets today from 1:30-3 p.m. in the Boardroom. Agenda highlights:

● Tuition Committee report
● Budget reductions and program changes
● ASLCC ballot initiatives

The next meeting will be March 15.

Futurist to speak
Futurist William Boyer, professor emeritus at the University of Hawaii, will speak in Jerome

Garger’s Peace and Conflict Studies class tonight from 7:15-8:30 p.m. in APR 216. His topic: “The
Oregon Plan for Environmental Rights.” Guests are welcome.

President to host open office hours
President Moskus will host an open door session Thursday, March 3, from 1:30-4:30 p.m., in his

office. If you would like to schedule a 15-minute segment, please call Tracy Simms, Ext. 2200, or
simply drop by during the open door hours.

student ensemble concerts perform this week
Lane’s students of music will complete winter term with four performances. The student chamber

orchestra, directed by Ron Bertucci, will perform today, at 8 p.m. in the performing arts Performance
Hall. They will perform the Barber of Seville Overture by Gioacchino, Capriol Suite for string
orchestra by Peter Warlock, and Piano Concerto No. 23 in A Major by Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart.
Tamara Mortensen is the piano soloist. Tickets are $4 for adults and $2 for children, students and senior
citizens.

Lane Community Chorus and the Lane Chamber Choir will perform Thursday, March 3, at 8 p.m.
Conducted by vocal director, Kimberly DeMoss, the community chorus will perform music from
Phantom of the Opera as well as other selections. Among the selections performed by the chamber
choir are Mozart’s Regina Coelie and Benjamin Britten’s Time and Concord.

Lane’s Symphonic Band will perform Tuesday, March 8 and the vocal Jazz group, Spectrum and
the Lane Jazz Ensemble will perform Thursday, March 10. For information, contact the Box Office,
Ext. 2202.

Help needed to locate package adressee
Purchasing Services has received a package from Steve Eddy of Ashland that is addressed to Ms.

Sandy Garcia Meyers at Lane. Neither Personnel Services nor Student Records have record of someone
by this name. Does anyone know who she is? We would like to get her package to her. Call Steve
Evans at Ext. 2453.

ASLCC Child Care Co-op holds fund-raiser
The “Munchkin Run,” ASLCC Child Care Co-op’s annual fund-raiser will be held Sunday,

April 17,1-3 p.m. at South Eugene High Track. There will be many little faces participating in a jog-a-
thon. The co-op is asking for your support in pledges and donations. The proceeds will be used to fence
in the play suucture, for field trips and a concrete tricycle track. To make pledges and donations, call
Sue Ferguson, Ext. 2025.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Bookstore hosts Apple Computer, Inc. teleconference
The bookstore and Apple Computer, Inc. invite you to be the first to witness the spectacular

performance of Power PC technology on Macintosh computers. Please join the grand introductory
celebration Monday, March 14, at 10 a.m. Space is limited. Contact Tracy Gregory, Ext. 2256 to make
reservations.

Conferences

For information on these and other conferences, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

● “Northwest Management Seminar,” featuring Dr. Ken Blanchard, author of “One Minute Manager,'
Portland, March 2-4, $195.

● “Putting Diversity to Work,” Marylhurst College, March 3, $15.
● “Hidden Benefits: Incorporating Diversity into Your Organization,” Marylhurst, March 4, $179.
● “Dealing with Upset Citizens and the Public,” Springfield, March 4, $69.

JOBS

Computer Support Specialist, Business Department, Aide V, closes 3/14/94.
Cook, Foodservices Department, Cook II, closes 3/11/94.

ADS

A SPECIAL PERFORMANCE of University Theatre’s The Illusion w\\ benefit Eugene Emergency Housing. Alt
proceeds of the 2 p.m. Sunday, March 6 performance will go toward the Family Shelter House capital campaign.
Tickets are $10. You may order tickets or make a donation for a ticket for a Family Shelter House resident by
calling Susan Sutton, Institutional Advancement, ext. 2593, or 485-4053.

FOR SALE: Nineteen-inch Wards color television, seven years old, recently tuned-up, works great, $100. VCR,
works to “play” only (can’t take cable), $10. Susan Sutton, ext. 2593, or 485-4053.

FOR SALE: Stereo speakers, tower type, pecan wood, Advent Heritage, $375 for the pair, list for $700. Advent
Laureate, $300 pair, list for $577. All in mint condition. Sharon Mastin, BEC, Ext. 2992 or 342-5217.

NEED TO BUY a free standing wood stove. Must be post-1986. Rod Metzger, Social Science, Ext. 2437 or
689-5257.

WOMENSPACE AUCTION seeking donations of artwork, woodwork, stay at vacation home/cabin, fine wine,
antiques, other items or cash to sponsor merchandise or trips. Call Sue Thompson, H&PE, Ext. 2552 or 689-
4487. Thank you!

CARE OF THE SOUL, lecture and workshop with Thomas Moore. Sponsored by Oregon F.nends of C.G. Jung.
Lecture; Friday, March 25, 7:30 p.m.; First Congregational Church, 1126 SW Park Avenue, Portland: general
public $15 (or $12 if registered by 3/18); members $10 (or $7 if registered by 3/18). Workshop: Saturday, March
26, 10 a.m.-4:30 p.m.; First United Methodist Church, Collins Hall, 1838 SW Jefferson, Portland; general public
$95 (or $85 if registered by 3/18); members $75 (or $65 if registered by 3/18). Please call 223-3080 for more
information, or Dominique Marguerite, Counseling, Ext. 2240.

FOR SALE: 1985 HONDA ACCORD, hatchback, 5-speed, air, cruise, am/fm stereo cassette, brand new clutch,
brakes, and tires. $4,500. Joe Farmer, Foundation, Ext. 2810; or Cindi Farmer, Media Arts and Tech., Ext. 2475;
or 746-9458.

FOR SALE: CLERODENDRON SEEDLINGS (tree outside president’s office), $5 small pot. $6 large pot. For
information, call Jo Stejskal, Campus Services, Ext. 2567.

MY COLLEGE GRADUATE DAUGHTER, age 22, with a professional position, is looking for a 2-bedroom house
to rent. City or rural, wood stove or fireplace, and wood floors nice but not necessary. Small or large yard
desirable. Call Sharon Thomas at home at 747-1623 after 4 p.m., or leave message at Ext. 2297, CIC.

FOR SALE: 1987 HONDA ACCORD LXi. 72,000 miles. Clean. Includes custom mounted studded tires. Asking

$6,900. Brenda Jennings, Bus. Dept., Ext. 2682 or 686-8595.

FOR SALE: MOWER, Bolens 9000 rearbagger, self-propelled, 4 hp., recently tuned. See in diesel tech building
or call Dave Roof, H&PE, Ext. 2263. $90 or higher offer.

REFRIGERATOR/FREEZER FOR SALE: Kenmore 18 (top mount freezer), almond color, 5 years old, one owner.
Performs perfectly and is in excellent condition. My new house came with a refrigerator, so this one is surplus.
Asking $300 OBO. Bob Boettcher, Science, Ext. 2446, or 683-4918 (home).

FOR SALE: ELECTRIC TYPEWRITER with carrying case (Facit-Swedish) ; excellent condition; $50 OBO. Clif
Troliln, Social Science, Ext. 2427, or 937-3607.

TODAY: MARCH WINDS TO BLOW up another Library book sale. Center Building second floor lobby, March 1-
3. Donations of used books from home or office will be much appreciated. Let us know if you need help with
pick-up. Call Ext. 2220. Thanks!

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-no6n of the working day prior to publication on Mondays. Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Submissions must be made in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or
Word documents, IBM or Mac formats, encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension
number, Ads will be run twice; for additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily, Ads will not be repeated
more than six times per term. Other items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions
through intercampus mail to The Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210.
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Today:
Library used book sale> Center Building second-floor lobby, today-March 3. Prices are .50 cents
for paperbound, $1 for hardbound.
Brown bag luncheon. 12-1 p.m., Boardroom. Topic: "Energy Management as a Career Choice
for Women." Sponsored by the Women's Program. Call Ext. 2353 for more information.
Instructional Cabinet, today, 1:30-3 p.m., Boai'droom.
Student Services director’s meeting, today, 9-11 a.m., Boardroom.

Committee to discuss transfer degree
The Degree Requirement Review Committee will meet on Thursday, March 10, at 3:30 p.m. in

PE 205. Discussion will focus on whether sequences should remain a part of the associate of arts
Oregon transfer degree. Guests are welcome. Questions? Call Jolene Bowers at Ext. 2693.

shared decision-making news

Classified Council report
The Feb. 23 meeting of Classified Council was held at the Downtown Center. Council members

said they gained a new appreciation for the pai'king challenges that face DTC staff and students. Guest
Donald Micken, faculty union president, shared information on the Future Faculty Task Force and asked
council to respond to the part-time/full time faculty issue and how support staff are impacted. The
council decided to ask for volunteers to serve on the task force which Maxine Frauman is facilitating.
Council devoted the remainder of the meeting to the continuing review of staff suggestions. Two-thirds
of the submitted suggestions have been reviewed to date. The next meeting will be March 9, 3-5 p.m.,
PE 205.

Faculty Council report
Betty Vail from Counseling reported on the work of the subcommittee on grades. Vail circulated

a memo which contains recommendations to the administration regarding the use of the Y grade. The
council decided that the representatives would share the memo with their depaitments and report back to
the council. Vail said the committee will also send a copy of the memo to all department managers. The
next meeting will be March 10, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.

English as a Second Language parents need child care
Spanish speaking pai'ents are in need of child care to attend English as a Second Language

classes. Lane's ESL program has joined with four other groups to meet that need by sponsoring the
English as a Second Language Child Care Project. The project is scheduled to begin in April and will
provide child care for non-English speaking families while pai'ents attend Lane ESL classes at Whiteaker
School. Donations are needed to pay child care staff. Volunteers to do child care also are needed.
Cosponsors are Centro LatinoAmericano, the Child Care Resource Connection at Lane, Head Stai't of
Lane County, and Whiteaker Elementary School. Contributions may be mailed to the English as a
Second Language Child Care Project in care of the Lane Community College Foundation.

Congratulations to the Titans
The Titans finished basketball season last Saturday night. The women had a season record of

13-11 and player Kelly Boles was named to the all-Southern Region first team of the Northwest Athletic
Association of Community Colleges. The men had a winning record of 18-7. Jon Rider also was named
to the all-Southem Region first team.

Foodservices to offer free vegetarian samples
Foodservices will offer free samples of vegetarian foods on Thursday, March 3, at the OSPIRG

booth in the cafeteria beginning at 10 a.m.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Faculty professional development leave applications available
Faculty professional development leave applications for 1994-95 are available. Contracted faculty

may apply for one, two or three terms of paid professional leave to do research, train for new
assignments at Lane, or return to school. Contact Roxanne Flowerday or Pat John at Ext. 2439 for
guidelines and applications. Due dates for proposals are May 1, 1994; Oct. 1, 1994; and Feb. 1, 1995.

LCCEF delegate elections and membership meetings
Classified union elections for delegates to attend both affiliate conventions for the Oregon

Federation of Teachers, Education and Health Professionals, and AFL-CIO, will be held on Wednesday,
Mar. 2, 1994. Elections and membership meetings will be on that date as follows: 8 a.m., DTC 115;
noon, FOR 307; 5 p.m., FOR 307. Classified members at locations other than main campus and the
Downtown Center should contact a union officer to obtain an absentee ballot. Also at the meetings, a
bargaining update will be given with time allotted for questions and answers regarding current wage
bargaining and subsequent contract bargaining. Information will be available regarding the national
health care plan, the PERS system, and initiatives being certified for state elections.

THANKS

Thanks to all Womenspace supporters. I collected over $430 with half that amount coming from LCC staff
members! If you haven't sent in your check, please do so to me. Thanks again! - Kay Gidley, Athletics

ADS

FOR SALE: Blond console piano with bench, good condition $450. Cali Lorina Johnson in CIT at Ext. 2826.

FOR SALE: BADGER 150 AIR BRUSH. Includes brush holder, small amount of paint, 8 extra bottles, extra head
and needle for brush. Instruction book, easel with light, and C02 air tank with 6-foot hose {700 lbs. air) gauges.
$150 Firm. Call Harold Carothers in Foodservices at Ext. 2671 from 8 a.m.-2 p.m., and 747-9127 after 3 p.m.

CAMPUS MINISTRY is in dire need of two 5-drawer file cabinets via donation or a long-term loan. Hanging
folders would be nice too. Thanks. Contact Marna-Herman-Shannon or Father Jim at Exts. 2814 or 2850.

QUALITY TAX RETURNS: Affordable rates(itemized state and federal, $48). Individual, rentals, self-employed,
trusts, all states. Call Jeff Taylor at 344-4729.

THE BASIS OF WEALTH is not a problem of supply, only of distribution. Would you like to have a portion of it
distributed your direction? If you are willing to invest $100 for a few hours and interest two others in doing the
same, I have some information to share with you. This program is ethical, it is legal, has a large capacity and very
low risk. John Lloyd, T&D, Ext. 2892 or 686-0472.

A SPECIAL PERFORMANCE of University Theater's The Illusion will benefit Eugene Emergency Housing. All
proceeds of the 2 p.m. Sunday, March 6 performance will go toward the Family Shelter House capital campaign.
Tickets are $10. You may order tickets or make a donation for a ticket for a Family Shelter House resident by
calling Susan Sutton, Institutional Advancement, ext, 2593, or 485-4053.

FOR SALE: Nineteen-inch Wards color television, seven years old, recently tuned-up, works great, $100. VCR,
works to “play” only (can’t take cable), $10. Susan Sutton, ext. 2593, or 485-4053.

FOR SALE: Stereo speakers, tower type, pecan wood. Advent Heritage, $375 for the pair, list for $700. Advent
Laureate, $300 pair, list for $577. All in mint condition. Sharon Mastin, BEC, Ext. 2992 or 342-5217.

NEED TO BUY a free standing wood stove. Must be post~1986. Rod Metzger, Soc. Sci., Ext. 2437 or 689-5257.

WOMENSPACE AUCTION seeking donations of artwork, woodwork, stay at vacation home/cabin, fine wine,
antiques, other items or cash to sponsor merchandise or trips. Call Sue Thompson, H&PE, Ext. 2552, or
689-4487. Thank you!

CARE OF THE SOUL, lecture and workshop with Thomas Moore. Sponsored by Oregon Friends of C.G. Jung.
Lecture: Friday, March 25, 7:30 p.m.; First Congregational Church, 1126 SW Park Avenue, Portland: general
public $15 (or $12 if registered by 3/18); members $10 (or $7 if registered by 3/18). Workshop: Saturday, March
26, 10 a,m.-4:30 p.m.; First United Methodist Church, Collins Hall, 1838 SW Jefferson, Portland: general public
$95 (or $85 if registered by 3/18); members $75 (or $65 if registered by 3/18). Please call 223-3080 for more
information, or Dominique Marguerite, Counseling, Ext. 2240.

FOR SALE: 1985 HONDA ACCORD, hatchback, 5-speed, air, cruise, am/fm stereo cassette, brand new clutch,
brakes, and tires. $4,500. Joe Farmer, Foundation, Ext. 2810; or Cindi Farmer, Media Arts and Tech., Ext. 2475;
or 746-9458.

FOR SALE: CLERODENDRON SEEDLINGS (tree outside president’s office), $5 small pot, $6 large pot. For
information, call Jo Stejskal, Campus Services, Ext. 2567.

MY COLLEGE GRADUATE DAUGHTER, age 22, with a professional position, is looking for a 2-bedroom house
to rent. City or rural, wood stove or fireplace, and wood floors nice but not necessary. Small or large yard
desirable. Call Sharon Thomasat home at 747-1623 after 4 p.m., or leave message at Ext. 2297, CIC.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Submissions must be made in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or

Word documents, IBM or Mac formats, encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension
number. Ads will be run twice; for additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated
more than six times per term. Other items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions
through intercampus mail to The Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210.
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Today:
Legislative Action Team. 7:30-9 a.m., PE 205.
Free vegetarian food samples. OSPIRG booth, cafeteria, beginning at 10 a.m. today.
Library used book sale. Center Building second-floor lobby, ends today. Prices are .50
cents for paperbound, $1 for hardbound.
President Moskus' open office for drop-in visitors, 1:30-4:30 p.m.
Lane Community Chorus and Lane Chamber Choir performances, 8 p.m., Performing
Arts Performance Hall.

Marston endowment nets basketball proceeds
Basketball game proceeds from Feb. 19 netted $1,100 in donations for the Jay Marston

scholarship endowment. Both the men and women Titans won their games. Many people from
across campus contributed.

Board agenda
The Lane Community College Board of Education will meet on Wednesday, March 9, at

7:30 p.m. in the Boardroom. Agenda highlights:
● Tuition Committee recommendations (action)
● board policy revisions (action)
● appointment of college auditor (action)
● personnel appointments (action)
● first reading of revisions to board policy on student publications (discussion)

The next regularly scheduled meeting is set for April 13.

Graduation deadlines announced

Graduation will be held Friday, June 3, 7:30 p.m., at the Hult Center. Adult High School
graduation will be Thursday, June 2, same time and place. The faculty deadline to order cap and
gown from the Bookstore is Friday, April 1.

Faculty level change information available
Faculty level change packets for 1993-94 are available in Personnel Services. An

informational meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 8, from 11:30 a.m.-l p.m. in PE 240 for
those who need more information or application instructions. Bob Creed at Ext. 2545 or Jill
McKenney at Exts. 2401 or 2392 for further details.

High school seniors interested in Lane
The Admissions office sent information letters to Oregon high school seniors in January.

Response has been excellent, earning an average return of three or four new applications each
day since the mailing. Currently, spring applications number 468, an increase of 29 over this
time last year. New fall applications are at 403.

Child care information available

Vena Wright of the Child Care Resource Connection will be available for open drop-in
hours on Thursday, March 17, from 1:30-5 p.m., at the Primary Connection, 455 Adams Street in
Eugene, for parents needing child care, subsidies, or consultations. CCRC is funded by grants to
Lane. For more information, call Ext. 2129.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Teleconferences

O "Understanding Food Allergy." Wednesday, March 9, 10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m., CEN 12. This
two-hour live teleconference will provide an overview on food allergy and food intolerance. It
will be broadcast live from the American Academy of Allergy and Immunology Annual Meeting
in Anaheim, Calif. It is designed for nurses, food service managers, registered dietitians, and
other health care profession's. Call Ext. 2260 to preregister. Seating is limited. It's free. CEU
credit has been approved by the American Horae Economics Association.

@ "ISO 9000 Registration." Thursday, March 10, 11:30 a.m.-l p.m., CEN 10. Participants
should arrive 10 minutes early. This teleconference will provide the tools required to understand
the costs and benefits of ISO 900 quality assurance standards registration. Moderator will be Ian
Durand, who helped revise the standards. This live event is designed for those who want to
compete in the global marketplace of the 21st century. Call Ext. 2260 before March 8 to
preregister. Seating is limited. Cost is $10 payable in advance.

Workshops and conferences
For information on these and other conferences, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

● "Self Sabotage and Creative Procrastination," Wilsonville, March 11, $35.
● "Critical Issues at Mid-Decade: Growth, Delivery Systems, Resources, and

Accountability," Park City, Utah, March 18-19, $100.
● "Oregon Association for the Education of Young Children Spring Conference,"

Willamette High School, Register by March 14 for discount: conference is April 9, $40.
● "Results Oriented Resource Planning," Phoenix, March 14-15, $130.
● "American Vocational Association National Policy Seminar," March 13-16, Washington

D.C., $220.

● "Exceptional Customer Service," Eugene, March 22, $99.
● "Expanding Leadership Diversity in Community Colleges, 1994-95," sponsored by the

League for Innovation with support from the W. K. Kellogg Foundation, designed for
ethnic minorities. Deadline is March 12,1994.

ADS

SPRING IS ALMOST HERE: Do you need a hand with yardwork, painting, wallpapering, building a fence,
or other odd jobs? Experienced, reliable, reasonable rates, references available. Call Jacky Tiffay at
345-0806, or Patsy Raney, Women's Center, Ext. 2352.

FOR SALE: ELECTRIC TYPEWRITER with carrying case. $50/OBO. Clif Trolin, Soc. Sci., Ext. 2434, or
937-3607.

FOR SALE: Blond console piano with bench, good condition $450. Lorina Johnson, CIT, Ext. 2826.

FOR SALE: BADGER 150 AIR BRUSH. Includes brush holder, small amount of paint, 8 extra bottles,
extra head and needle for brush. Instruction book, easel with light, and C02 air tank with 6-foot hose
(700 lbs. air) gauges. $150 Firm. Call Harold Carothers in Foodservices at Ext. 2671 from 8 a.m.-2 p.m.,
and 747-9127 after 3 p.m.

CAMPUS MINISTRY is in dire need of two 5-drawer file cabinets via donation or a long-term loan.
Hanging folders would be nice too. Thanks. Contact Marna-Herman-Shannon or Father Jim at Exts. 2814
or 2850.

QUALITY TAX RETURNS: Affordable rates(itemized state and federal, $48). Individual, rentals, self-
employed, trusts, all states. Call Jeff Taylor at 344-4729.

A SPECIAL PERFORMANCE of University Theater's The Illusion vj\\\ benefit Eugene Emergency
Housing. All proceeds of the 2 p.m. Sunday, March 6 performance will go toward the Family Shelter
House capital campaign. Tickets are $10. You ntay order tickets or make a donation for a ticket for a
Family Shelter House resident by calling Susan Sutton, institutional Advancement, Ext. 2593, or 485-
4053.

FOR SALE: Nineteen-inch Wards color television, seven years old, recently tuned-up, works great, $100.
VCR, works to "play" only (can’t take cable), $10. Susan Sutton, ext. 2593, or 485-4053.

FOR SALE: Stereo speakers, tower type, pecan wood. Advent Heritage, $375 for the pair, list for $700.
Advent Laureate, $300 pair, list for $577. All in mint condition. Sharon Mastin, BEC, Ext. 2992 or 342-
5217.

DEADLINE for The Daily is 12-noon of the working day prior to publication on Mondays, Tuesdays,
Wednesdays, and Thursdays. Submissions must be made in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with
WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats, encouraged. Include first and last name,
department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for additional publication, resubmit or notify
The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term. Other items will be run once and
repeated if space allows. Send submissions through intercampus mail to The Daily or deliver to the in-
basket outside ADM 210.
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This week:

● Mass for Lent, noon, PE 214, daily until March 31.
● Faculty level change information meeting, Tuesday, March 8, 11:30 a.m.-l p.m., PE 240.
● Lane Symphonic Band and Thurston High School Freshman Band concert, Tuesday, March

8, 8 p.m.. Performance Arts main theater.
● Understanding Food Allergy teleconference, Wednesday, March 9,10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m.,

CEN 12, free. Preregister by calling Ext. 2260.
● CEP cabinet. Wednesday, March 9,1:30-3:30 p.m.. Boardroom.
● Classified Council. Wednesday, March 9, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.
● Lane Board of Education. Wednesday, March 9,7:30 p.m. Boardroom.
● ISO 9000 Registration teleconference, Thursday, March 10, 11:30 a.m.-l p.m., CEN 10,

$10. Preregister by calling Ext. 2260.
● Instructional Support Staff Association. Thursday, March 10, 10-11:30 a.m.. Boardroom.
● Faculty Council. Thursday, March 10, 3-4:30 p.m.. Boardroom.
● Lane vocal jazz and jazz ensemble concert, Thursday, March 10, 8 p.m.. Performance Arts

main theater.

● Managers' Forum. Friday, March 11, 8:30-10 a.m., FOR 308.
● Oregon Invitational Drawing Exhibition closing reception. Friday, March 11, 7:30-9:30

p.m.. Art Department Gallery.

shdried decision’maUng news

College Council report
Tuition may be low, but what about fees?

Even if a $4 tuition increase kept Lane tuition low compared to other two-year Oregon
colleges, would it be such a bargain rf fees were counted? President Jerry Moskus put that
question to College Council on March 1. Last month the LCC Board of Education indicated a
preference for a $4 tuition hike to avoid program cuts in balancing the 1994-95 budget. The
Tuition Committee has since recommended a $5 increase.

A majority of council members favored the $4 increase. They said most students say they'd
rather pay higher tuition than lose a program. But Moskus warned that even while a $4 or $5
increase would keep Lane's tuition relatively low statewide, fees at Lane may be quite high.
Administrators have been unable to find a reliable comparison of statewide fees because colleges
define and account for fees differently. However, at least one study cited by Moskus figured the
state average to be $9, compared to Lane's $45. Council members expressed a diversity of
opinions as to why this is, how accurate it is, whether fees are needed, and how fair they are.
Moskus said he will recommend to the board appointment of a committee to review all class
fees. He also will recommend the $4 increase plus program changes in manufacturing
technology and conversion of cabinet and furniture making to noncredit; as well as a policy to set
out-of-state/intemational tuition rates at 1/45 of the estimated average cost per FTE (one FTE
equals 45 credit hours annually) to allow out-of-state/intemational tuition to rise or fall with
changes in the total college budget.

A $4 increase would bring 1994-95 tuition to $30 per credit hour for in-state. Other
tuitions would be $105 per credit hour for out-of-state/intemational, $48 per high school credit
for Adult High School, and $50 per 30-hour class for noncredit. The traditional 50 percent
discount for in-state senior citizens would be maintained.

In other news and business:

● Council selected meeting facilitation and management as its first training topic.
● ASLCC is preparing ballot initiatives that would increase student fees. The initiatives

would require board approval by April for a student vote in May.
● Faculty Council still has no representative to College Council.

The next regularly scheduled College Council meeting is set for March 15.

Instructional support staff to meet
The Instmctional Support Staff Association meets Thursday, March 10, 10-11:30 a.m., in

the Boardroom. Guest Jim Keizur will demonstrate the new on-Une DAM screen available to

departments. Additional agenda items should be forwarded to Pam McClelland at Ext. 2459.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Nominations for employee of the month due
Nomination forms for April's outstanding classified employee are due March 15. Forms

are available in department offices and from Debbie Powers in Community and Economic
Development.

Faculty essay contest announced
Don't miss the attachment to today's Daily describing the annual faculty essay contest in

conjunction with "April is Community College Month."

Dance and casino night coming April 29
The Management, Classified and Faculty Professional Development Teams invite staff and

guests to the all-staff dance and casino night on Friday, April 29, from 8-11 p.m. in the main
gym. The event will feature a 1950-60s country and western band, dance instructions, food,
casino games and roulette, entertainment, and a no-host bar, all for only $3 a person. Tickets
will be on sale starting March 28 and must be purchased by April 26. Watch The Daily for ticket
sales information. The following committees need help: decorations, Joyce Godels, Ext. 2617;
ticket sales, Sandra Jones, 683-8043; dealers, Patty Holme, 683-8043.

Here comes the bus

The Classified Communications Committee, in conjunction with the Classified Professional
Development Team, would like to plan another fun and rewarding excursion of staff, family and
friends on a chartered bus. The following options may be available:
● Oregon Coast-Rorence to Cape Arago, Bandon cheese factory tour, return via Elkton and

Drain.

● Oregon Caves-Southem Oregon highlights, spelunkers delight.
● Stemwheeler on the Columbia-travel to Portland for an afternoon excursion down the

mighty river.
● Bend/Sisters—Lava beds, shopping in Sisters, and High Desert Museum in Bend.

We welcome your response to the above choices. Please respond via intercampus mail to
Julie Baker in Institutional Advancement.

ADS

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, DONNA MORGAN! From your friends at Lane.

MISSING FROM FACULTY AND STAFF: four pounds of fat and two inches of midriff spread. Last seen
rushing through the super circuit, pedaling quickly on the bikes, pulling briskly on the rowers, and climbing
diligently on the steppers, in Mary Schreiber's Faculty/Staff Fitness class. If found, you can keep this fat
for yourself, or trade it in for some lead body cells at 7 a.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays In the Fitness
Education Center, registration No. 635 spring term. Mary Schreiber, H&PE, Ext. 2545.

CROSS COUNTRY SKI TRIP, March 24, 25 & 26. Two slots still available for Elk Lake ski trip during
spring break. If there are any more hearty individuals out there who want to join us, call Lyndell Wilken in
H&PE at Ext. 2573. There will be an organizational meeting at noon on March 15 in PE 231.

FOR SALE OR TRADE (Be creative): Potbellied pigs, 3 females one-year-old+, 1 young male (football
sized). Friendly, but not house trained. These are fun pets. Good homes a must. Come see. What
woman needs 6 pigs? Susie Morrill, Media Arts & Tech., Ext. 2473, or 686-1240.

1980 HONDA CIVIC HATCHBACK for sale. 130,000 very well-maintained miles. A nice, reliable little car
for $1,100 or best offer. Bill Burrows, Social Science , Exts. 2265 or 2427, or 485-7096 (home).

1977 DATSUN B210 Hatchback 5-speed, 4-cycle engine, 28-30 mpg in town. New Toyo radial tires on
chrome wheels. $1,500 OBO. Pat Langan, Financial Services, Ext. 2605, or home 343-9642.

ANYONE NEED A BIRD CAGE? I have 2 (left behind by married daughter) that i ‘d be happy to give to
anyone willing to pick up. If interested, call Ardice Mick, Ext. 2102, Specialized Employment Services or
686-1381 (home).

ELECTRIC TYPEWRITER with carrying case, $50/OBO. Clif Trolin, Soc. Sci., Ext. 2434, or 937-3607.

FOR SALE: Nineteen-inch Wards color television, seven years old, recently tuned-up, works great, $100.
Susan Sutton, ext. 2593, or 485-4053.

SCHEDULE CHANGE FOR THE DAILY: The Daily will publish on Tuesdays only during finals week and
spring break. Deadline is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made in
writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats, encouraged.
Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for additional
publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term. Other
items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions through intercampus mail to The
Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210. Issues planned for the remainder of March: 7, 8, 9,10;
15; 22; and 28, 29,30, 31.
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Today:
Faculty level change information meeting, today, 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m., PE 240.
Lane Symphonic Band and Thurston High School Freshman Band concert, today, 8 p.m..
Performance Arts main theater.

JOINT
CLASSIFICATION

STUDY

Appeals heard
As of March 1, the Joint Review Committee had heard and

decided by consensus 36 appeals of job class assignments, under
provisions outlined in the classified union contract. Sixteen employee’s job class allocations
changed as requested, including six who were assigned to one of the newly developed job
classes. Two employees dropped their appeals.

The JRC has proposed creation of two new job classes as a result of the appeals and is
recommending that two previous job classes be erinstated. The additional job classes are
instructional coordinating specialist, instructional support specialist, offset press operator, and
production copier operator.

Copies of the proposed job classes are available in Counseling, Personnel Services, LCC
at Cottage Grove, LCC at Florence, Flight Technology, the Downtown Center, and from the
classified union. Open hearings on these classes will be held at 9 a.m. on Tuesday, March 15,
and 1 p.m. on Thursday, March 17, both in the Boardroom. All classified employees and
supervisors are invited to attend. Memos will be sent with more information on open hearings.

Faculty Council agenda
Faculty Council will meet on Thursday, March 10, from 3-4:30 p.m. in the Boardroom.

Council will discuss what action to take on the part-time to full-time faculty ratio.

Hearing to be held on degree requirements
The Degree Requirements Committee will hold an open hearing on Thursday, March 10,

at 3:30 p.m. in PE 205. The purpose of the hearing is to discuss whether Lane should continue to
require certain sequences and groups of courses for the associate of arts Oregon transfer degree
which are no longer required by the state.

Canceled

The Resource Development group will not meet March 10. The next meeting will be
Thursday, April 14, from 2-3:30 p.m. in PE 205. Questions? Call Sarah LaMaster at Ext. 2312.

Grant workshop offered
A workshop on developing grant budgets and understanding college grant policies will be

held on Wednesday, March 16, from 1:30-3 p.m. in PE 205. Anyone who has ever struggled to
create or administer a grant budget will benefit from the workshop. Department chairs,
administrative assistants and grant developers are encouraged to attend. Participants will receive
the Grant Writer’s Workbook and be guided through a sample budget for a federal grant. The
workshop will be presented by Bill Kyker, Grants/Contracts Fiscal Manager (Ext. 2607), and
Sarah LaMaster, (jrants Coordinator (Ext. 2312).

KLCC gets best-ever ratings
KLCC has received its best-ever ratings in the fall 1993 Arbitron survey. The station

ranked sixth overall in the Lane County market but tied for second for persons 25-to-54 years
old. KLCC maintained its strong showing in Lincoln, Linn, Benton, Douglas and Coos counties.
The ratings are subject to the limitations of Arbitron reports.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Events feature women's history, diversity
■ March is Women's History Month. Drop by the Library mezzanine to see an exhibit with
photographs from the early 20th century by Lewis Hine. Another women's history exhibit is on
display in the Cafeteria. Both exhibits are sponsored by the Women's Program.

■ International Women’s Day will be celebrated on Friday, March 11, from 11 a.m.-l p.m.,
at LCC at Florence, Rooms 105-106. The diversity of women will be celebrated through music,
dance, art, speakers, and refreshments. For more information call Janet Daschbach at Ext. 2090.

Plan ahead for fall inservice

Individuals, departments and
clusters may want to use the following
calendar to help plan inservice activities.
During the first week of inservice. Sept.
12-15, mornings will be dedicated to
department and cluster meetings.
Afternoons will be for instructor class

preparation, with the 3-5 p.m. slot for
committee meetings. Some groups may
wish to schedule all-day retreats during the
first week.

MON Sept 12 TUES Sept 13 WED Sept 14 THURS Sept 15

AM - DEPARTMENT A^ D CLUSTER MEETINGS

Grot ps may schedule : II day retreats durit g this week

PM - INS -RUCTOR/CLASS PREPARATION

3-5PM COMMIT [EE MEEJI -JGS

MON Sept 19 TUES Sept 20 WED Sept 21 THURS Sept 22

The second Monday of fall
inservice. Sept. 19, will be planned by the
president. An all-faculty conference will
be held Sept. 20-21. A keynote speaker
and workshops will highlight these two
days. The last day of inservice will begin
with a Share Fair, an information-sharing '

session in the cafeteria. An all-staff social will be sponsored by the Classified, Faculty and
Management Professional Development Teams the afternoon of Thursday, Sept. 22.

The call for proposals for the faculty conference workshops will be attached to The Daily
during finals week and are due April 18. For more information call Julie Baker at Ext. 2199.

ALL FACULTY

CONFERENCE

PRESIDENT’S SHARE-FAIR

WELCOME

ALL STAFF

SOCIALWORKSHCP SESSIONS

AROUND INT [REST STRANDS

ADS

JOHNATHAN SIMMS MEMORIAL FUND. 1 will be collecting donations one more week to help with the
funeral expenses of Johnathan Simms, age 5. Johnathan Simms attend ASLCC's child care co-op when
his parents. Paul and Diane Simms, were attending classes here at Lane. Your donations will go directly
to funeral expenses. Checks can be made out to the Johnathan Simms Fund (First Interstate Bank).
Thanks for caring. Linda Wong, Study Skills, Ext. 2444.

STATE AND FEDERAL TAX FORMS are available in the Library for your convenience. A sound
recording, "IRS Audio Guide to Taxes 1993," and a video recording, "Vidio-guia de Impuestos para 1993"
are also available. Ask at the reference desk.

PUPPIES; Purebred Australian shepherds. 1 red merle female, 3 males (2 black, 1 red-tri). $125 each.
Contact Joni Long, ABSE, Ext. 2063.

PUPPIES: Half chocolate cocker spaniel, half Australian shepherd, $50 each. Contact Joni Long, ABSE,
Ext. 2063.

GOOD PICK UP FOR SALE: 1986 Isuzu, 4WD, 5-speed, space cab, sun roof, canopy, AM/FM tape,
good 6-ply tires, well maintained with records. $3,900. Dave Roof, H&PE, Ext. 2263.

FENCED HOUSING needed by March 31 for responsible Lane student, his mother, and two very good,
sweet, spayed bow-wows. Prefer mid-town, SW/SE/E Eugene. Whiteaker okay. Lease okay. Want to
be near a bike path with running field or dog park. Our duplex is being sold. Desperado! Please call
Lorna Funnell, Cont. Ed., Ext. 2252; or Nick Carter, 485-5860.

MISSING FROM FACULTY AND STAFF: four pounds of fat and two inches of midriff spread. Last seen
rushing through the super circuit, pedaling quickly on the bikes, pulling briskly on the rowers, and climbing
diligently on the steppers, In Mary Schreibei^s Faculty/Staff Fitness class. If found, you can keep this fat
for yourself, or trade it in for some lead body cells at 7 a.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays in the Fitness
Education Center, registration No. 635 spring term. Mary Schreiber, H&PE, Ext. 2545.

CROSS COUNTRY SKI TRIP, March 24, 25 & 26. Two slots still available for Elk Lake ski trip during
spring break. If there are any more hearty individuals out there who want to join us, call Lyndell Wilken in
H&PE at Ext. 2573. There will be an organizational meeting at noon on March 15 in PE 231.

FOR SALE OR TRADE (Be creative): Potbellied pigs, 3 females one-year-old-F, 1 young male (football
sized). Friendly, but not housetrained. These are fun pets. Good homes a must. Come see. What
woman needs 6 pigs? Susie Morrill, Media Arts & Tech., Ext. 2473, or 686-1240.

SCHEDULE CHANGE FOR THE DAILY: The Daily will publish on Tuesdays only during finals week and
spring break. Deadline is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made in
writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats, encouraged.
Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for additional
publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term. Other
items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions through intercampus mail to The
Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210. Issues planned for the remainder of March: 7, 8, 9,10;
15; 22; and 28, 29,30, 31.
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Today:
● "Understanding Food Allergy" teleconference, today, 10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m., CEN 12.
● CEP Cabinet, today, 1:30-3:30 p.m., Boardroom.
● Classified Council, today, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.
● Lane Board nf Education, tonight, 7:30 p.m.. Boardroom.

Restructuring update
Executive Cabinet is still in the process of reviewing input from staff regarding the

college reorganization. This, plus spring break schedules, has prompted a decision to move the
official implementation until early in spring term. Stay tuned.

Automotive technology program receives donation
Hutchins Imported Motors of Springfield has donated nearly $40,000 in automotive parts

to the Lane automotive technology program. The donation will reduce department spending on
parts and enhance learning opportunities for students, according to instructor Bill Jones. "TTiis
kind of industry support makes training future automotive technicians much easier. These parts
will give students more opportunities for hands-on experience. Because we won’t have to spend
as much money on parts, we'll be able to purchase more tools and equipment."

Eric Hinson, Hutchins parts manager, helped coordinate the donation. He says, "The
industry needs well-educated automotive technicians, and this is our particular way of supporting
the fine training program at Lane Community College."

Among the donated materials are fenders, alternators, exhaust systems, brake
components, and other items.

Grant awarded to LCC at Florence

The Western Lane County Foundation has awarded LCC at Florence a grant of $650
toward the purchase of 10 modems. The modems will enhance the new innovative computer
bulletin board classes being spearheaded this term by the Florence campus. The classes enable
Western Lane County residents to participate via their home computers.

Vision care benefit explained
If you need to see a vision care specialist for an eye exam, be aware of the following:

● Classified employees are covered by Blue Cross/Blue Shield and are eligible for an exam
every 12 months and for glasses every 24 months for members 17 and older; and once ever
12 months for members under 17.

● Faculty employees are covered by Blue Cross/Blue Shield and are eligible for an exam and
glasses every 24 months.

● Management employees are covered by Blue Cross/Blue Shield and are eligible for an exam
and glasses every 12 months.

When you receive services from a participating provider, you will normally receive full
coverage under these plans. Certain services are not covered. When you receive services from a
non-participating providers, coverage will be based on a percentage of cost or a defined amount.

If you have any questions, call Carol Goidsbeiry in Personnel Services at Ext. 2590.

Career Fair on the way
"Career Fair ’94" will be held on Wednesday, April 13, from 10 a.m.-2 p.m., in the main

campus cafeteria. Local and statewide employers will share information and discuss career
opportunities. Last year, 52 employers participated. This year, planners hope to attract 60
employers. Admission is free. For details, call Joan Adams, Job Placement Office, Ext. 2326.

nstructional support staff meeting reminder
The Instructional Support Staff Association will meet on Thursday, March 10, from 10-

11:30 a.m., in the Boardroom. Guest Jim Keizur will demonstration the new on-line "DAM"
screen now available to departments. - Pam McClelland, Ext. 2459

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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AAWCC announces Oregon Leaders Institute
Applications are available to the third annual Oregon Leaders' Institute sponsored by the

American Association of Women in Community Colleges. This year's institute will be held at
Silver Falls Conference Center, June 26-29. Modeled after the national institute, OLI provides
an inservice opportunity for women interested in leadership and growth but who may be
excluded from the national institute because they do not have a master's degree. Registration
will be limited to 20 participants statewide. For applications and more information, contact Julie
Baker, lA, Ext. 2199, or pick up information at the counter outside ADM 209.

Attention, adventurers
Interested in a bus trip to Baker City or Reno on a weekend in October or November

1994? Group discounts may be available, and fun is guaranteed. Respond in writing to Julie
Baker, Institutional Advancement.

Finals, spring break alter Daily schedule
The Daily will publish on Tuesdays only during finals week and spring break. Deadline

is noon of the working day prior to publication.

Reminder: graduation deadline approaching
Graduation will be held Friday, June 3, 7:30 p.m., at the Hult Center. Adult High School

graduation will be Thursday, June 2, same time and place. The faculty deadline to order cap and
gown from the Bookstore is Friday, April 1.

Reminder: meeting canceled
The Resource Development group will not meet March 10. The next meeting will be

Thursday, April 14, from 2-3:30 p.m. in PE 205. Questions? Call Sarah LaMaster at Ext. 2312.

ADS

FOR SALE: GOOD GRASS HAY, no rain, no tansy. $45-$65Aon, or $1-$1.40/bale. Joyce Kommer,
A&AD, Ext. 2409, or 683-5138 after 7 p.m.

FOR SALE: SUPER SINGLE WATER BED with headboard and 3 drawer pedestal, $75. Excellent
condition. Dawn Boyer, BDC, Ext. 2984, 1-5 p.m.

JOHNATHAN SIMMS MEMORIAL FUND. I will be collecting donations one more week to help with the
funeral expenses of Johnathan Simms, age 5. Johnathan Simms attended ASLCC's child care co-op
when his parents, Paul and Diane Simms, were attending classes here at Lane. Your donations will go
directly to funeral expenses. Checks can be made out to the Johnathan Simms Fund (First Interstate
Bank). Thanks for caring. Linda Wong, Study Skills, Ext. 2444.

STATE AND FEDERAL TAX FORMS are available in the Library for your convenience. A sound
recording, "IRS Audio Guide to Taxes 1993," and a video recording, "Vidio-guia de Impuestos para 1993'
are also available. Ask at the reference desk.

PUPPIES: Purebred Australian shepherds. 1 red merle female, 3 males (2 black, 1 red-tri). $125 each.
Contact Joni Long, ABSE, Ext. 2063.

PUPPIES: Half chocolate cocker spaniel-half Australian shepherd, $50 each. Joni Long, ABSE, Ext. 2063.

GOOD PICK UP FOR SALE: 1986 Isuzu, 4WD, 5-speed, space cab, sun roof, canopy, AM/FM tape,
good 6-ply tires, well maintained with records. $3,900. Dave Roof, H&PE, Ext. 2263.

FENCED HOUSING needed by March 31 for responsible Lane student, his mother, and two very good,
sweet, spayed bow-wows. Prefer mid-town, SW/SE/E Eugene. Whiteakerokay. Lease okay. Want to
be near a bike path with running field or dog park. Our duplex is being sold. Desperado! Please call
Lorna Funnell, Cont. Ed., Ext. 2252; or Nick Carter, 485-5860.

1977 DATSUN B210 Hatchback 5-speed, 4-cycle engine, 28-30 mpg in town. New Toyo radial tires on
chrome wheels. $1,500 OBO. Pat Langan, Financial Services, Ext. 2605, or home 343-9642.

ANYONE NEED A BIRD CAGE? i have 2 (left behind by married daughter) that 1 'd be happy to give to
anyone willing to pick up. If interested, call Ardice Mick, Ext. 2102, Specialized Employment Services or
686-1381 (home).

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made
in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats,
encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for
additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term.
Other items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions through Intercampus mail
to The Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210.
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Today:
● Instructional Support Staff Association meeting, 10-11:30 a.m., Boardroom.
● ISO 9000 registration teleconference, 11:30 a.m.-l p.m., CEN 10.
● Faculty Council meeting, 3-4:30 p.m., Boardroom.

● Conceit. Lane Vocal Jazz group, and Lane Jazz Ensemble, 8 p.m.. Performing Arts main hall.
● Not: The Resource Development group will not meet today.

Friday:
● Managers' Forum. 8:30-10 a.m.. FOR 308.

● International women's dav celebration. 11 a.m.-l p.m., LCC at Florence, Rooms 105-106.
● Oregon Invitational Drawing Exhibition closing reception. 7:30-9:30 p.m., art gallery.

n memory
Ron Van Scoyoc, treasured friend of many and

counselor at the Downtown Center and Florence campuses
since 1989, died Tuesday following cardiac arrest. He was 60
years old. He had not been ill and his death was sudden and
unexpected. A memorial service will be held on Saturday,
March 12, at his cabin on Siltcoos Lake, from noon to 4 p.m.
The cabin is at the end of Buckskin Bob Road in Dunes City; a
map is available from the Counseling Department, or by
calling 997-6528. Donations in lieu of flowers are being
accepted in the Counseling Department for distribution to the
many educational and environmental concerns that he
supported.

Ron joined Lane in 1989. He discovered the college
while on exchange from Orange Coast Community College
and liked Lane so much that he moved here.

i

Ron Van Scoyoc

League program accepting applications
"Expanding Leadership Diversity in Community Colleges," sponsored by the League for

Innovation for ethnic minorities, is accepting applications for 1994-95. Deadline is March 12
1994. For more information, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199

University changes will affect transfer students
Several Lane staff attended a University of Oregon workshop last month explaining

changes in its admissions, advising and curriculum. The university has changed credit
assignations in over 750 courses from three to four credits and has removed 200 courses from its
catalog. Various U of 0 departments are accepting Lane three-credit courses differently, making
advising more detail-oriented.

Elected

ASLCC Child Care Co-op Director Sue Ferguson and Early Childhood Education
Instructor Juliann Stermer have been elected co-chairs of the Lane chapter of the Oregon
Association for Education of Young Children. They will represent the county at statewide
meetings and coordinate activities for the local group.

Department provides mailing services
Specialized Employment Services provides comprehensive mailing services to all Lane

departments as well as local businesses. For a copy of its price list, call Ext. 2102. The
department is located at 1645 Oak Street in Eugene. Rick Venturi is the director.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Dance and casino

night to feature
variety of music

A dance and casino

night for staff and guests will
be held on Friday, April 29,
from 8-11 p.m. in the main
gym. Music from the 1950s
and 1960s, and country and
western music, will be

featured. Also planned are
dance lessons, food, casino

games and roulette,
entertainment, and a no-host

bar, all for $3 per person.
Tickets will be on sale March

28 and must be purchased by
April 26. Watch The Daily
for more information. This

all-staff event is sponsored by
the Classified, Faculty and
Management Professional
Development Teams.

KEY BENCHMARKS

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

Change in Employee Headcount by Group

Number of Employees by Group
Fall 1985 through Fall 1993
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aThe number of all credit faculty increased by 36%.
However, contracted faculty decreased by 13%

while part-time faculty increased by 141%.

Displays
celebrate

Women's History
Month

OfThe total number of managers decreased by 9%.
Management support staff increased slightly
while the number of administrators decreased.

From the Office ofResearch, Planning & Evaluation.

March is Women's History Month. The event is illustrated with a display in the library
mezzanine featuring photographs from the early 20th century by Lewis Hine. Another exhibit is
on display in the glass case in the cafeteria. Both exhibits are sponsored by the Women's
Program.

Finals, spring break alter Daily schedule
The Daily will publish on Tuesdays only during finals week and spring break. Deadline

is noon of the working day prior to publication.

Correction

Vena Wright of the Child Care Resource Connection will be available for open drop-in
hours on Thursday, March 17, from 1:30-5 p.m., at the Primary Connection, 455 Adams Street in
Cottage Grove (not Eugene), for parents needing child care, subsidies or consultations. CCRC is
funded by grants to Lane. For more information, call Ext. 2129.

ADS

FOR SALE: Hide-a-bed sofa, $30; two KLH stereo speakers, $30; Eureka canister vacuum cleaner, $20;
small wooden chest of drawers, $10; wooden night stand, $5; metal typewriter stand, $5. Make me an
offer. Take it away. Call Gayle Chisholm at KLCC at Ext. 2484 or home 342-7324.

FOR SALE: My son has a 50-watt Sony pull-out cassette deck for sale, like new, $200. Contact Linda
Myers (son's name is Irik) at 433-6483. (Ind. Tech.)

FOR SALE: GOOD GRASS HAY, no rain, no tansy. $45-$65Aon, or $1-$1,40/baie. Joyce Kommer,
A&AD, Ext. 2409, or 683-5138 after 7 p.m.

FOR SALE: SUPER SINGLE WATER BED with headboard and 3 drawer pedestal, $75. Excellent
condition. Dawn Boyer, BDC, Ext. 2984, 1-5 p.m.

JOHNATHAN SIMMS MEMORIAL FUND. I will be collecting donations one more week to help with the
funeral expenses of Johnathan Simms, age 5. Johnathan attended ASLCC's child care co-op when his
parents were students here. Donations will go directly to funeral expenses. Make check payable to the
Johnathan Simms Fund (First Interstate Bank). Thanks for caring. Linda Wong, Study Skills, Ext. 2444.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made
in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats,
encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for
additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term.
Other items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions through intercampus mail
to The Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210.
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This week:

● College Council, today, 3-5 p.m., Boardroom.
● Network Planning Task Force information session, Wednesday, March 16, 3 p.m., BUS 203.
● Student Services directors, Wednesday, March 16, 9-11 a.m., Boardroom.

● Instructional Cabinet. Wednesday, March 16, 1:30-3 p.m.. Boardroom.
● Grant workshop, developing budgets and understanding college policies, Wednesday,

March 16,1:30-3 p.m., PE 205.

Computer network for college topic of meeting
The Network Planning Task Force has developed a request-for-proposals primarily for

hardware for a college computer network. An informational discussion of the RFP will be held
Wednesday, March 16, at 3 p.m. in BUS 203. Anyone interested is welcome to attend.

College Council agenda
College Council meets today from 3-5 p.m. in the Boardroom. Discussion will center on

student fees, including upcoming proposed student ballot measures.

chart'd tiecision-makinti news

Board report
Tuition increased bv $4

The Lane Community College Board of Education voted 6-0 in favor of a $4 tuition
increase at its March 9 meeting. Jim Pimey was absent. The increase fills a $1.3 million
projected deficit in the 1994-95 budget wi^out eliminating programs.

The vote came after two failed motions and an off-track discussion of the cabinet making
pro^am. Failing first was a motion to adopt the Tuition Committee's recommendation of a $5
per in-state credit hour increase. Failing next was a motion was to amend intemational/out-of-
state tuition to $95 to reflect a doUar-for-dollar increase rather than a percentage increase.
International student counselor Mason Davis advocated a dollar-for-dollar increase as more

humane than a percentage increase. Protests by three students invited discussion about a
proposal to change the cabinet making program to noncredit. The proposal was not up for vote
but included in documentation as one of many changes to be considered in further budget
planning.

The complete tuition package approved:
● $30 per in-state credit hour, up $4 from $26 in 1993-94.
● $105 per out-of-state/intemational credit hour, up $14 from $91.
● $48 per Adult High School credit, up $6 from $42.
● $50 per 30-hour noncredit class, up $7 from $43.
● The 50 percent discount for in-state senior citizens remained unchanged, meaning they
will pay $15 per credit hour.

The new tuitions will be incorporated into the continuing budget process. The process
includes college budget subcommittee meetings between March 28 and April 15, and Executive
Cabinet decision m^ng on staff project budget requests. The full Lane Community College
Budget Committee will meet on May 11,18 and 25. The committee will hold a public hearing
and adopt the budget on June 22.

In other business:

● ASLCC President Steve Cheeseman distributed a draft of student referendums and

initiatives which will be up for board approval in April in order to be put to student vote in May.
ASLCC will ask students to approve a $5 increase in student fees to reinstate or enhance existing
athletics programs, plus another $8.75 increase to subsidize a bus pass. Lane President Jerry
Moskus warned against overburdening students through fees, and cautioned the board about
allowing program decisions to be made by student vote rather than board decision making.

● Coopers & Lybrand won continuing appointment as the college auditor.

● Board policy revisions were adopted excluding a few still under review.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is April 13.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Videoconference looks at multiculturalism on campus
A videoconference, "Improving Communication on the Culturally Diverse Campus—

Racial/Ethnic Communication: Approaches to Positive Interaction," will be shown on Friday,
March 18, from 9-10:30 a.m., in CEN 10. It's free. This live interactive videoconference will

feature Dr. Terry Jones and Dr. Gale Auetta, co-authors of Confronting Diversity Issues On
Campus. For more information, contact Cynde Leathers at Ext. 2260.

Harvard institute accepting applications
Applications to Harvard University's Institution for Educational Management are due

April 1. The conference will be held July 10-29. For details, contact Julie Baker at Ext 2199.

Interested in improving your teaching?
Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to participate in Lane's term-

long Teaching Improvement Process (TIP). You will be observed by and will consult with a non
threatening trained consultant, be videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of student
responses to your class, and get many new ideas. Apply for spring term by calling Sharon
Thomas at Ext. 2145.

Safety tips
The Women's Program offers these personal safety tips for campus:

● At night, walk in pairs or groups to the parking lots and escort one another to your cars.

● Stay in well-lit areas near other people.
● Call Security for an escort to your car if you are especially concerned.
● Stay in pairs or groups on the walking trails.

Daily schedule changes
Today’s Daily is the only issue this week. The only issue during spring break will be

Tuesday, March 22. During the first week of spring term classes. The Daily will publish on
Tuesday, Wednesday and Tliursday. The regular Monday through Thursday schedule will
resume April 4. Thanks for your patience with these schedule changes.

JOBS

● Locksmith, Campus Services, Maintenance Worker VI, closes 3/24.

ADS

UTILITY TRAILER, originally designed as a dog trailer. Two compartments, front and back plus third small
storage space on top. Weighs 350 pounds, aerodynamically designed. Easily handled by one person.
$850. Buck Arbuckle, E.FL&S. Ext. 2141; home 484-1743.

WEBER GENESIS II propane barbecue with electric rotisserie. $99. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141;
home 484-1743.

FOR SALE: MAHOGANY DESK with 5 drawers and sliding file, 36"x60“ top. Asking $150 OBO. Jane
Benjamin, Ext. 2875, Soc. Sci.

FOR SALE: '89 PLYMOUTH RELIANT. Has air conditioning, cruise control, AM/FM radio. Excellent
condition. Good gas mileage. 71,000 miles. $4195. Contact James Sanders. Campus Ministry, Ext. 2814
or 747-5090.

FOR SALE: WARNE WINCH SERIES 8,000, rated capacity 8,000 lbs. and bumper(came off 79 Chev
pickup): $200. Call evenings Dave or Sharon Jelinek at 688-0718 (Soc. Sci., Ext. 2066).

ORDER GOLF OR BASEBALL HATS for your department. Only 24 minimum. Order with company
representative at 10 a.m., March 16, Bookstore. If you have questions, call Teresa, Ext. 2679.

GET THE LEAD OUT! Last week's Daily ad for the Faculty/Staff Fitness Class suggested trading fat for
some "lead" (typographical error) body cells. I don't recommend you do this. Instead I suggest you come
in and trade that fat for some lean body cells. You will, however, have to get the lead out to do this.
Registration No. 635, spring '94.

FOR SALE: Hide-a-bed sofa, $30; two KLH stereo speakers, $30; Eureka canister vacuum cleaner, $20;
small wooden chest of drawers, $10; wooden night stand, $5; metal typewriter stand, $5. Make me an
offer. Take it away. Cal! Gayle Chisholm at KLCC at Ext. 2484 or home 342-7324.

FOR SALE: My son has a 50-watt Sony pull-out cassette deck for sale, like new, $200. Contact Linda
Myers (son's name is Irik) at 433-6483. (Ind. Tech.)

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made
in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats,
encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for
additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term.
Other items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions through intercampus mail
to The Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210.
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n memory
Jay Marston, biology instructor at Lane since 1968,

died at home of cancer on March 19 at the age of 52. Jay
grew up on a ranch 60 miles from the nearest town in the
"Big Sky Country" of Eastern Montana . "Feeding cows in
the frigid winters and running fence in the blistering
summers of Montana wasn't my idea of a great life. I wanted
to go west and explore the Pacific Coast," he once wrote.

He earned a bachelor's degree in biology and served
as student body president at Eastern Montana College in
Billings. He taught high school for four years at Moses
Lake, Washington, and then received a National Science
Foundation fellowship to complete a master's degree at the
University of Oregon. Jay came to Lane in the fil of 1968,
the first term that classes were held on the present campus.

He called his new post a "plum of a job ... where I was
allowed to pursue my interest in coastal and field biology."

Jay developed the core program for biology majors.
He became involved with other faculty developing theJay Marston

biology emphasis courses, a new concept for introductory biology in Oregon community
colleges. Jay was well known for his innovative courses in Poisonous and Edible Plants,
Medical Botany, and Plants and People which attracted attention far beyond Lane's campus. He
developed a personal style of involved interactive teaching with a focus on practical, hands-on
experience. Characteristic of this approach were his courses in the Biology of the San Juans, in
which instructor and students bicycled through those islands learning the flora and fauna, and
Coastal Field Biology, a course taught exclusively while backpacking with the students along the
Oregon and Washington coast. At one time this program involved four different instructors
integrating coursework on their trek along the Olympic national seashore, perhaps Lane’s first
coordinated studies program. Jay won Lane's Outstanding Instructor of the Year Award in 1979.

Jay played a role in numerous community activities, including the Mt. Pisgah Arboretum
Society, and gave talks and wrote articles on ethnobotany. He helped establish the present
council governance structure at Lane based on shared decision making. He served for two years
as president of the Lane Community College Education Association. A favorite hobby was
exploring the beaches of the Gulf of Mexico.

When he learned he had terminal cancer in October 1993, he established the Jay Marston
Endowment Fund to provide scholarships to science students who need financial help. His estate
provided a matching incentive of $5,000. The fund has reached $9,102 to date. Donations may
be made to the Jay Marston Endowment Fund in care of the LCC Foundation. Jay is survived by
his wife Krystyna, children Joanna and John, and stepchildren Dagmara and Konrad.

shared decision- making news

College Council report

Proposed student ballot measures
Two ASLCC ballot measures for the 1994 student election were presented in draft form

to Council at its March 15 meeting. ASLCC is proposing an additional $5 fee per student per
term be accessed to provide expanded sport and recreational programs that would include
recreational offerings for all Lane students and their families. In addition, ASLCC is asking for
an $8.75 increase in student body fees for the first year followed by an approximate three percent
increase the second year, allowing for inflation, to provide a universal bus pass through LTD to
all ASLCC members. After language revisions, both ballot measures will be presented to the
Board. Harland Yriarte, Athletic director, was available to address questions and concerns about
the enhanced recreational program. Council expressed concerns about the availability of space
for the sport and recreation program and potentially negative effects on enrollment due to
increased fees.

Other business

A framing committee was appointed to develop objectives for an expanded committee
that will deal with income credit program (ICP) fees.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is April 5.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Unique training offered by city
The City of Eugene is planning a unique training experience as part of an ongoing effort in

the area of diversity awareness. You're invited to the performances of Growth and Prevention
(G.A.P.) Theatre Company, Monday, March 28, 8:30-10 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.-noon in the Soreng
theater of the Hult Center. Please come to either training and bring staff members who work
with you in the area of diversity awareness. Donna Albro, Affirmative Action, Ext. 2040.

Reminder: graduation deadline approaching
Graduation will be held Friday, June 3, 7:30 p.m., at the Hult Center. Adult High School

graduation will be Thursday, June 2, same time and place. The faculty deadline to order caps
and gowns from the Bookstore is Friday, April 1.

Who is your life insurance beneficiary?
All eligible staff should be sure that the beneficiary on their life insurance is correct and

current. If you would like to change your beneficiary, contact Carol Goldsberry in Personnel
Services, Ext. 2590, for a beneficiary change form.

Here comes the bus!
The Classified Communications Committee and Classified Professional Development

Team are planning another excursion for staff and their family and friends on a chartered bus.
Please respond to the following options via intercampus mail to Julie Baker, Institutional
Advancement:

● Oregon Coast - Florence and south to Cape Arago, Bandon Cheese Factory tour, returning
via Elkton and Drain.

● Oregon Caves -- southern Oregon highlights, spelunkers' delight.
● Stemwheeler on the Columbia River — travel to Portland for an afternoon river excursion.

● Bend/Sisters -- Lava beds, shopping the quaint town of Sisters, and the High Desert Museum.

Daily schedule changes
Today's Daily is the only issue this week. During the first week of spring term classes,

The Daily will publish on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. The regular Monday through
Thursday schedule will resume April 4. Thanks for your patience with these schedule changes.

JOBS

● Instructor, Spanish, English, Foreign Language and Speech Dept., Faculty, closes 4/15.

ADS

GREAT LITTLE PICK-UP: 1988 Isuzu 4 wheel drive, 5 speed, 79,000 miles, sunroof, AM/FM tape. Good
shape, maintenance records, etc. $3,750. Contact Dave Roof. H&PE, Ext. 2263.

BLITZ CHESS TOURNAMENT, Sat., March 26, 9 a.m.. Lane Cafeteria. For information, contact Gary
Bricher, CIT, 342-2392.

EXPERIENCE THE ECSTASY of gliding down a sun-dappled pathway on a 1992 TREK 1420 extra-light
sport-touring bicycle (62 cm., Shimanp 105/Deore components). Great bike. I rode it in '92 Cycle Oregon
V. Best offer. Please contact Jerome Garger, E,FL,&S, Ext. 2162 or 345-7175.

UTILITY TRAILER, originally designed as a dog trailer. Two compartments, front and back plus third small
storage space on top. Weighs 350 pounds, aerodynamically designed. Easily handled by one person.
$850. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141; home 484-1743.

WEBER GENESIS II propane barbecue with electric rotisserie. $99. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, Ext. 2141;
home 484-1743.

FOR SALE: MAHOGANY DESK with 5 drawers and sliding file, 36"x60" top. Asking $150 OBO. Jane
Benjamin, Ext. 2875, Soc. Sci.

FOR SALE: '89 PLYMOUTH RELIANT. Has air conditioning, cruise control, AM/FM radio. Excellent
condition. Good gas mileage. 71,000 miles. $4195. Contact James Sanders, Campus Ministry, Ext. 2814
or 747-5090.

FOR SALE: WARNE WINCH SERIES 8,000, rated capacity 8,000 lbs. and bumper (came off '79 Chev
pickup); $200. Call evenings, Dave or Sharon Jelinekat 688-0718 (Soc. Sci., E)d. 2066).

GET THE LEAD OUT! Last week's Daily ad for the Faculty/Staff Fitness Class suggested trading fat for
some "lead" (typographical error) body cells. 1 don't recommend you do this. Instead I suggest you come
In and trade that fat for some lean body cells. You will, however, have to get the lead out to do this.
Registration No. 635, spring '94. Mary Schreiber, H&PE, Ext. 2545.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made
in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats,
encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for
additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term.
Other items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions through intercampus mail
to The Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210.
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This week:

● Assemblage Sculpture by David Fish of Portland, today-April 22, Art Department Gallery.
● Classified Council. Wednesday, March 30, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.
● Mass for Lent, noon, PE 214, daily until March 31.

Nominations for "Innovation of the Year" award due
The League for Innovation in the Community College has created an award designed to

recognize League College staff members who have designed and implemented a significant
innovation during this past year. The "Innovation of the Year" award is given annually to one
individual from each of the 18 League member college districts. Any current Lane employee,
part-time or full-time, may be considered for the award. Deadline for nominations is April 22.
See the attached bulletin for more information.

shared decisioTL-makirig news

Faculty Council report
At its March 10 meeting Faculty Council continued to discuss the role of council in the

full-time/part-time faculty issue. Council made a list of faculty concerns and will continue the
discussion at future meetings in order to create a definite position statement.

The next regularly scheduled Faculty Council meeting is set for April 14.

Classified Council report
Barbara Dumbleton, representing classified staff on the full-time/part-time faculty

subcommittee, approached Classified Council at its March 9 meeting for information on how
part-time faculty affects classified staff. Council recommended that classified representatives to
the subcommittee gather classified staff concerns campuswide to get an accurate account of the
impact of part-time faculty with regard to classified staff.

Council continued to review staff suggestions.

The next Classified Council meeting is Wednesday, March 30, 3-5 p.m. in PE 205.

Budget subcommittee meetings scheduled
The following budget subcommittee meetings have been scheduled:

● Office of Instruction, Thursday, March 31 and April 7,7 p.m. in the Board Room.
● Administrative Services, Tuesday, April 12, 5:30 p.m. in the Board Room.
♦ Community and Economic Development, Monday, April 4, 5 p.m. in PE 205.
● President's Office, to be announced.

Management evaluation surveys due
Thanks to those management employees who have completed and returned the survey

forms providing for a review of the management evaluation system initiated last spring.
Managers who have not yet returned their surveys are asked to return them by Friday, April 1 to
Larry Brown, Research, Planning & Evaluation. If you need a survey, call Larry at Ext. 2580.

Interested in improving your teaching?
Contracted and continuing part-time instructors are invited to participate in Lane's term-

long Teaching Improvement Process. You will be observed by and will consult with a non
threatening trained consultant, be videotaped, receive a computerized analysis of student
responses to your class, and get many new ideas. Apply for spring term by calling Sharon
Thomas, Ext. 2145.

OSU doctoral applications due
Applications for the next group of cohorts in the Oregon State University doctoral program

in community college leadership are due April 15. For information, contact Julie Baker,
Ext. 2199.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Free videoconferences

The following videoconferences are being offered this week. There is no charge to
attend. For more information, contact Cynde Leathers, Ext. 2260.
● Microsoft's DevCast IV Videoconference. Wednesday, March 30, 10:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m., FOR

309. All staff and students are invited to attend.

● New Core Curriculum: Integrating Multi-Cultural Perspectives and Second Language
Acquisition Into the Core Curriculum. Wednesday, March 30, 10-11:30 a.m. CEN 10.

● Between a Rock and a Hard Place: The At-Risk student in the Open Door College. Thursday,
March 31, 8-9 a.m., CEN 10.

● Living With Grief: Personally and Professionally. Thursday, March 31, 10:30 a.m.-
12:45 p.m.. Board Room. All staff and students are invited to attend. Please call Ext. 2260
to preregister.

Faculty professional development leave applications
available

Faculty professional development leave applications for 1994-95 are available. Contracted
faculty may apply for one, two or three terms of paid professional leave to do research, train for
new assignments at Lane, or return to school. Contact Roxanne Flowerday or Pat John at Ext.
2439 for guidelines and applications. Due dates for proposals are May 1,1994; Oct. 1, 1994; and
Feb. 1,1995.

Reminder: graduation deadline approaching
Graduation will be held Friday, June 3, 7:30 p.m., at the Hult Center. Adult High School

graduation will be Thursday, June 2, same time and place. The faculty deadline to order caps
and gowns from the Bookstore is Friday, April 1.

Who is your life insurance beneficiary?
All eligible staff should be sure that the beneficiary on their life insurance is coirect and

current. If you would like to change your beneficiary, contact Carol Goldsberry in Personnel
Services, Ext. 2590, for a beneficiary change form.

Here comes the bus!
The Classified Communications Committee and Classified Professional Development

Team are planning another excursion for staff and their family and friends on a chartered bus.
Please respond to the following options via intercampus mail to Julie Baker, Institutional
Advancement:

● Oregon Coast — Florence and south to Cape Arago, Bandon Cheese Factory tour, returning
via EUcton and Drain.

● Oregon Caves — southern Oregon highlights, spelunkers' delight.
● Stemwheeler on the Columbia River - travel to Portland for an afternoon irver excursion.

● Bend/Sisters -- Lava beds, shopping the quaint town of Sisters, and the High Desert Museum.

ADS

THE BOOKSTORE is having a blowout clothing sale. Check it out before everything is sold!!

TAX SERVICE: Prompt preparation of your federal and state returns at lowest rates in town. Personal
service to optimize deductions. Call Jeff Taylor, Science, at 344-4729.

MACINTOSH SE, 4/80 with system 7.0, mouse and keyboard. $500. Contact Clif Trolin, Social Science,
Ext. 2434 or 937-3607.

COMMUTING FROM PORTLAND TO LCC? Let's share the drive. Spring quarter, Tuesdays and
Thursdays. Call Annin Barrett, Art Dept., (503) 282-1594 or Ext. 2412,

IMMEDIATE NEED! 2 bedroom house/duplex with fenced back yard for adult-parent, Lane student and 2
large bow wows. Totally responsible and respectful of others'property. Under $675. Prefer Eugene
metro/UO area. Contact Lorna Funnell, Cont. Ed., Ext. 2906 or 485-5860 evenings. Please leave a
message.

FOR SALE: Refrigerator/freezer, Montgomery Ward, 21.6 cu. ft. side by side with cold tap. $300 or best
offer. 50 gallon fish tank with stand and some accessories included: $40. FREE TO GOOD HOME: 3
month old puppy, Golden Retriever-Shepherd mix. Call Mary Michaud, LEAP, Ext., 2939 or 995-8655.

GREAT LITTLE PICK-UP: 1988 Isuzu 4 wheel drive, 5 speed, 79,000 miles, sunroof, AM/FM tape. Good
shape, maintenance records, etc. $3,750. Contact Dave Roof, H&PE, Ext. 2263.

EXPERIENCE THE ECSTASY of gliding down a sun-dappled pathway on a 1992 TREK 1420 extra-light
sport-touring bicycle (62 cm., Shimano 105/Deore components). Great bike. I rode it in '92 Cycle Oregon
V. Best offer. Please contact Jerome Garger, E,FL,&S, Ext. 2162 or 345-7175.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made
in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats,
encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for
additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term.
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Today:
● Classified Council today, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.
● Mass for Lent, noon, PE 214, daily until March 31.
● Microsoft’s DevCast IV Videoconference, today, 10:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m., FOR 309. No charge.

All staff and students are invited to attend.

● New Core Curriculum: Integrating Multi-Cultural Perspectives and Second Language
Acquisition Into the Core Curriculum, today, 10-11:30 a.m. CEN 10. No charge.

Community service grants workshop scheduled
Learn about the roles for higher education in the grant programs offered by the Coloration

for National and Community Service at a workshop on Monday, April 4, 10-11:30 a.m. in the
Board Room. These include the AmeriCorps program. Learn and Serve program, and Summer
of Safety. The programs fund community service activities, and in some cases, provide college
education funds and stipends for participants. Sarah LaMaster, Grants Coordinator, will present
information about the grant programs. Participants will share ideas about ways in which the
college might respond to these varied grant opportunities. Call Sarah LaMaster, Ext. 2312, for
further information.

Inquiry Group on Cooperation and Collaboration in the
Classroom to meet

The Inquiry Group on Cooperation and Collaboration in the Classroom will meet on
Tuesday, April 5, 3-4 p.m. in PE 205. Agenda items include: giving feedback on a cooperative
learning lesson developed by Pat Mclaughlin, and grading: cooperative or individual? Interested
staff are welcome to attend. For more information, call Maxine Frauman, Ext. 2253.

Reminder: graduation deadline approaching
Graduation will be held Friday, June 3, 7:30 p.m., at the Hult Center. Adult High School

graduation will be Thursday, June 2, same time and place. The faculty deadline to order caps
and gowns from the Bookstore is Friday, April 1. All staff are invited to participate.

April is Community College Month
Banners, napkins and buttons are available to help you and your department celebrate April

is Community College Month. Contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199 or Angela Miller, Ext. 2268.

KLCC to present series on child abuse
Child abuse in America is at an all-time high. According to the National Committee for the

Prevention of Child Abuse, nearly three million cases were reported in 1993 alone.
In April, National Public Radio will present an important radio series designed to address

the issue Breaking the cycle: How do we stop child abuse? The series consists of four hour-long
programs, hosted by NPR's Susan Stamberg and Alex Chadwick, plus a live radio call-in show
on child abuse prevention.

KLCC will air the series beginning Sunday, April 3, noon-1 p.m. The next three segments
will air Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, April 4, 5 and 6, 6:30-7:30 p.m. The call-in program,
hosted by Alex Chadwick, will be broadcast live on Sunday, April 10, noon-2 p.m.

League computer conference information available
Materials and information are now available from staff members who attended the annual

League For Innovation computer conference held last November in Nashville. For a list of
sessions and available materials contact Bob Barber, Ext. 2294; Ted Kotsakis, Ext. 2225; and
Marie Matsen, Ext. 2313.

Faculty essay contest reminder
Entries for the faculty essay contest are due Friday, April 1, by 4 p.m. Get applications and

information from or submit entries to the English, Foreign Language and Speech Department,
CEN 448.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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News needed for The Latest from Lane

The spring issue of The Latest from Lane, Lane's High School Relations newsletter to
district high schools, is in the preparation process. If you have news of interest to high school
students or staff, please submit items in writing to Shan Titus by April 8. Items of one to three
paragraphs are best - Shan Titus, High School Relations, Ext. 2688.

Seeking scholars!
The Guistwhite Scholar Program seeks Phi Theta Kappa members who have already been

installed as scholars. Contact Bette Dorris, Ext. 2340, for PTK membership information. Ten
stipends of $5,000 each will be awarded to a PTK member who will receive an A.A., A.S., or
A.A.S. degree in 1993-94, who will enroll as a junior 1994-95 to receive a baccalaureate degree,
and who has at least a 3.5 GPA. The deadline is May 31. For more information, contact Velma
Jesser, Ext. 2157.

Call for All Faculty Conference proposals
Proposals are being sought for the 1994 all faculty conference to be held September 20 and

21 as part of fall inservice. The theme of Lane's All Faculty Conference is the Learning Loop.
The conference will highlight workshops offered around three interest strands: assessment,
teaching strategies and technology. For proposal guidelines, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199.

ADS

ATTENTION ADVENTURERS: Are you Interested in a bus excursion to Baker City, OR or Reno, NV on a
weekend in October or November 1994? Group discounts may be available, and fun guaranteed! Please
respond in writing to Julie Baker in Institutional Advancement. Gloria Jarvis, Office of Instruction, Ext.
2308.

FOR SALE: 1984 MERCEDES 240D, 188 K hwy. miles. Excellent maintenance/condition, 4 speed, air,
and cruise. Kay Gidley, Athletics, Ext. 2555, 344-0144 or 345-3706 message.

WEIGHT BENCH with leg extension, 80 lb. weight set and barbell, and dumbbell bars. $80. Julia
Munkvold, Family & Health, Ext. 2636 or 341 -0204.

FOR SALE: Table-top, non electric VENDING MACHINE. Like new, with spare parts and literature
included. Excellent fund-raiser for church, club or group. $250 firm. Contact Keri McKenzie, Mech.
Tech., Ext. 2178.

FOR SALE: TECHNICS SA-GX650 AA/ STEREO RECEIVER-HOME THEATER, programmable remoie-
$300; Advent surround speaker, audio focus center channe)-$80; Altec Lansing 56 with wall brackets
(rear speakers)-$80. all items are less than 3 months old. Sharon Mastin, Business Education/DTC, Ext.
2992 or 342-5217.

IF YOU MISSED the telecast offered by the Bookstore Monday, March 14 on the Macintosh Power PC,
you can check out the videotape in the Library.

THE BOOKSTORE is having a blowout clothing sale. Check it out before everything is sold!!

TAX SERVICE: Prompt preparation of your federal and state returns at lowest rates in town. Personal
service to optimize deductions. Call Jeff Taylor, Science, at 344-4729.

MACINTOSH SE, 4/80 with system 7.0, mouse and keyboard. $500. Contact Clrf Trolin, Social Science,
Ext. 2434 or 937-3607.

COMMUTING FROM PORTLAND TO LCC? Let's share the drive. Spring quarter, Tuesdays and
Thursdays. Call Annin Barrett, Art Dept., (503) 282-1594 or Ext. 2412.

IMMEDIATE NEED! 2 bedroom house/duplex with fenced back yard for adult-parent, Lane student and 2
large bow wows. Totally responsible and respectful of others'property. Under $675. Prefer Eugene
metro/UO area. Contact Lorna Funnell, Cont. Ed., Ext. 2906 or 485-5860 evenings. Please leave a
message.

FOR SALE: Refrigerator/freezer, Montgomery Ward, 21.6 cu. ft. side-by-side with cold tap. $300 or best
offer. 50 gallon fish tank with stand and some accessories included: $40. FREE TO GOOD HOME: 3
month old puppy. Golden Retriever-Shepherd mix. Call Mary Michaud, LEAP, Ext., 2939 or 995-8655.

GREAT LITTLE PiCK-UP: 1988 Isuzu 4 wheel drive, 5 speed, 79,000 miles, sunroof, AM/FM tape. Good
shape, maintenance records, etc. $3,750. Contact Dave Roof, H&PE, Ext. 2263.

EXPERIENCE THE ECSTASY of gliding down a sun-dappled pathway on a 1992 TREK 1420 extra-light
sport-touring bicycle (62 cm., Shimano 105/Deore components). Great bike. 1 rode it in '92 Cycle Oregon
V. Best offer. Please contact Jerome Garger, E,FL,&S, Ext. 2162 or 345-7175.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made
in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2” disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats,
encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for
additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term.
Other items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions through intercampus mail
to The Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210.
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Today and Friday:
Mass for Lent, noon, PE 214.

Office of Instruction budget subcommittee meeting, today, 7 p.m. in the Board Room.
President's Office budget subcommittee meeting, today, 5 p.m. in the President's Office.
Between a Rock and a Hard Place: The At-Risk student in the Open Door College, today,
8-9 a.m., CEN 10. No charge.
Living With Grief: PersonaUv and Professionally, today, 10:30 a.m.-12:45 p.m., Board
Room. All staff and students are invited to attend. No charge. Please call Ext. 2260 to
preregister.
Faculty deadline to order caps and gowns for graduation from the Bookstore is Friday,
April 1.
Faculty essay contest deadline. Friday, April, 1.

Community service grants workshop scheduled
Learn about the roles for higher education in the grant programs offered by the Corporation

for National and Community Service at a workshop on Monday, April 4, 10-11:30 a.m. in the
Board Room. These include the AmeriCorps program. Learn and Serve program, and Summer
of Safety. The programs fund community service activities, and in some cases, provide college
education funds and stipends for participants. Sarah LaMaster, Grants Coordinator, will present
information about the grant programs. Participants will share ideas about ways in which the
college might respond to these varied grant opportunities. Call Sarah LaMaster, Ext. 2312, for
further information.

Lane to host third annual career fair

Career Fair '94: Explore the Possibilities will be held on Wednesday, April 13, from
10 a.m.-2 p.m. in the cafeteria. Local and statewide employers will join forces to share
information about their businesses, and career opportunities for students and graduates. Students
are encouraged to participate in this special campus event. There is no cost to attend. Door
prizes donated by local businesses will be given away. For more information, contact Job
Placement, Ext. 2326.

Budget subcommittee meetings scheduled
The following budget subcommittee meetings have been scheduled:

● President's Office, today, 5 p.m. in the President's Office.
● Office of Instruction, today and Thursday, April 7,7 p.m. in the Board Room.
● Administrative Services, Tuesday, April 12, 5:30 p.m. in the Board Room.
● Community and Economic Development, Monday, April 4, 5 p.m. in PE 205.

Reminder: graduation deadline approaching
Graduation will be held Friday, June 3,7:30 p.m., at the Hult Center. Adult High School

graduation will be Thursday, June 2, same time and place. The faculty deadline to order caps
and gowns from the Bookstore is Friday, April 1. All staff are invited to participate.

KLCC spring radiothon reaches goal
KLCCs spring radiothon came to its conclusion at 9:17 a.m. on March 16 during Fresh

Tracks. The on-air fundraiser began at 5 a.m. on March 3, lasting 13 1/2 days, with 1,140 people
calling to pledge their support. Over 550 "Thonbusters" mailed in their donations before
radiofhon even began, giving the station a $30,000 head start. Phone pledges contributed the
remainder for a grand total of $95,130.

Over half of KLCCs budget comes from the listening and business community. The
continuous and generous support proves KLCC is a vital source of news and music to its
audience. The station has never failed to meet a radiothon goal.

Faculty essay contest reminder
Entries for the faculty essay contest are due Friday, April 1, by 4 p.m. Get applications and

information from or submit entries to the English, Foreign Language and Speech Department,
CEN 448.

Lane Community College provides a quality learning experience in a caring environment.
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Sojourner Truth Theater to perform at Lane
A dramatic presentation by Sojourner Truth Theater on African American history and

culture, sponsored by the Issues in Cultural Diversity class and ASLCC, will be presented
Wednesday, April 6, 2-3:30 p.m. in FOR 310 and 5:30-7 p.m. in FOR 307. The event is free and
everyone is welcome. For more information, contact Vicki Levine, Ext. 2074.

Oregon Leaders Institute applications available
Applications are still available to the Oregon Leaders Institute for Community College

Women, sponsored by Oregon's Chapter of the AAWCC, to be held June 26-29 at Silver Falls
Conference Center near Salem. Limited to one attendee per community college, the conference
is designed to provide an inservice opportunity for women interested in leadership and growth
but who may be excluded from the National Institute for Leadership Development because they
do not have the Master's degree required for application. For applications and further
information, contact Julie Baker, Ext. 2199. Application deadline is April 6.

News needed for The Latest from Lane

The spring issue of The Latestfrom Lane, Lane's High School Relations newsletter to
district high schools, is in the preparation process. If you have news of interest to high school
students or staff, please submit items in writing to Shan Titus by April 8. Items of one to three
paragraphs are best. - Shan Titus, High School Relations, Ext. 2688.

ADS

DUPLEX WANTED! My folks are relocating to Eugene and want to buy a single story duplex In
east/southeast Eugene. Do you have one you'd like to sell? Or know of one for sale? Euphoria
chocolate for bonafide leads! Call Tamara Pinkas, Co-op Ed, Ext. 2395 or home, 683-6366.

CREATE FUSED GLASS JEWELRY. Join a two-hour workshop on Thursday, April 7 in my home studio
to make fused glass pins and earrings. $20 covers ail material for this introductory workshop.
Questions? Cali Cheryl Kempner, Study Skills, Ext. 2844.

LAWNMOWER - runs well. $45. Contact Isabella Cantrell, Career InformationCenter, 741-2492.

EASTER BUNNIES - Baby mini lops. Very tame. My daughter's 4H project. Call Leonora Kent, AHS,
Ext. 2214 or 689-4746.

GYMNASTICS! The National Academy of Artistic Gymnastics is hosting the Oregon State Level 8-9-10
Optional Championship meet this Saturday, April 2 in the Lane Community College gymnasium. The
meet features the top 100 gymnasts from the entire state performing individual routines on the balance
beam, uneven parallel bars, floor and vault. There are three sessions: Level 8 at 10:45 a.m., level 9 at
3:30 p.m., and level 10 at 7 p.m. Cost for any/all sessions is $1 for students, $2 for adults or $5 for a
family pass. For further information, please call the Academy at 344-2000. Nikki Hale, R,P&E,
Ext. 2577.

ATTENTION ADVENTURERS: Are you interested in a bus excursion to Baker City, OR or Reno, NV on a
weekend in October or November 1994? Group discounts may be available, and fun guaranteed! Please
respond in writing to Julie Baker in Institutional Advancement. Gloria Jarvis, Office of Instruction, Ext.
2308.

FOR SALE: 1984 MERCEDES 240D, 188 K hwy. miles. Excellent maintenance/condition, 4 speed, air,
and cruise. Kay Gidley, Athletics, Ext. 2555, 344-0144 or 345-3706 message.

WEIGHT BENCH with leg extension, 80 lb. weight set and barbell, and dumbbell bars. $80. Julia
Munkvold, Family & Health, Ext. 2636 or 341-0204.

FOR SALE: Table-top, non electric VENDING MACHINE. Like new, with spare parts and literature
included. Excellent fund-raiser for church, club or group. $250firm. Contact Keri McKenzie. Mech.
Tech., Ext. 2178.

FOR SALE: TECHNICS SA-GX650 AA/ STEREO RECEIVER-HOME THEATER, programmable remote-
$300; Advent surround speaker, audio focus center channel-$80; Altec Lansing 56 with wall brackets
(rear speakers)-$80. all items are less than 3 months old. Sharon Mastin, Business Education/DTC, Ext.
2992 or 342-5217.

IF YOU MISSED the telecast offered by the Bookstore Monday, March 14 on the Macintosh Power PC
you can check out the videotape in the Library.

THE BOOKSTORE is having a blowout clothing sale. Check it out before everything is sold!!

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is noon of the working day prior to publication. Submissions must be made
in writing. E-Mail and 3-1/2’’ disks with WordPerfect or Word documents, IBM or Mac formats,
encouraged. Include first and last name, department, and extension number. Ads will be run twice; for
additional publication, resubmit or notify The Daily. Ads will not be repeated more than six times per term.
Other items will be run once and repeated if space allows. Send submissions through intercampus mail
to The Daily or deliver to the in-basket outside ADM 210.


